

国文化阅读

器

黄建滨主编

ZHBJIA

浙江大学出版社



1500单词话中国



浙江大学出版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

中国文化阅读, 1500单词话中国/黄建滨主编,

一杭州: 浙江大学出版社, 2014.10

ISBN 978-7-308-13718-8

I. ①中… Ⅱ. ①黄… Ⅲ. ①英语-阅读教学-高等学校-教材 Ⅳ. ①H319.4

中国版本图书馆CIP数据核字(2014)第188234号

中国文化阅读:

1500单词话中国

黄建滨 主编

丛书策划 张 琛

责任编辑 诸葛勤 (zhugeq@126.com)

封面设计 续设计

出版发行 浙江大学出版社

(杭州市天目山路148号 邮政编码 310007)

(网址: http://www.zjupress.com)

排 版 杭州金旭广告有限公司

印 刷 富阳市育才印刷有限公司

开 本 880mm×1230mm 1/32

印 张 7

字 数 175千

版 印 次 2014年10月第1版 2014年10月第1次印刷

书 号 ISBN 978-7-308-13718-8

定 价 28.00元

版权所有 翻印必究 印装差错 负责调换

浙江大学出版社发行部联系方式 (0571) 88925591; http://zjdxebs.tmall.com

Contents 目录

- 1. The Huanghe River /1
- 2. Lunar Calendar /4
- 3. Paper-making /7
- 4. Printing /11
- 5. The Terra-cotta Warriors and Horses /15
- 6. Double Happiness /19
- 7. What Harmony Means to Chinese People /23
- 8. Renminbi /26
- 9. The Four Treasures of the Study /30

- 10. She Ethnic Minority Group /33
- 11. Hundred Days' Reform /36
- 12. The Revolution of 1911 /39
- 13. Chu Ci /42
- 14. Zhang Yimou /45
- 15. Li Bai /48
- 16. Tao Yuanming /52
- 17. Monk Jigong /56
- 18. Tang Seng /59
- 19. Xishi /62
- 20. Yao Ming: From a Young Boy to a Big Name (Part 1) /66
- 21. Yao Ming: From a Young Boy to a Big Name (Part 2) /70
- 22. Four Grand Waterfalls /74
- 23. The North Pole Village /78
- 24. Wudalianchi /81

- 25. Yueyang Tower /85
- 26. Why Do People Travel? /88
- 27. Shennongjia (Part 1) /92
- 28. Shennongjia (Part 2) /95
- 29. Dadong Sea (Part 1) /98
- 30. Dadong Sea (Part 2) /101
- 31. Famous Temples in China (Part 1) /104
- 32. Famous Temples in China (Part 2) /108
- 33. Hutong /111
- 34. Shangri-La /115
- 35. Chinese Gardens /119
- 36. Three Pools Mirroring the Moon /122
- 37. Enjoying Sweet Osmanthus Flowers and Plum Blossoms /125
- 38. Hulusheng /128
- 39. Kouxian /132

- 40. Pipa /135
- 41. Bent Solely on Profit /138
- 42. Chinese Cuisine /142
- 43. Zongzi /145
- 44. Lanting Xu /148
- 45. China at the Olympics /151
- 46. The Best Diver /154
- 47. Implications of Colors (Part 1) /157
- 48. Implications of Colors (Part 2) /161
- 49. Connotations of Numbers (Part 1) /165
- 50. Connotations of Numbers (Part 2) /168

Key to the Exercises /171

Vocabulary /176

Postscript /214

1. The Huanghe River

The Huanghe River (黄河), 5,464 kilometers in length, is the second-longest river in China. Flowing east through moors and gorges, the water turns north to make a great loop around the Ordos Desert (鄂尔多斯沙漠). The river then swings sharply east again. After flowing through nine provinces of China, the water empties itself into the great gulf known as the Bohai Sea (渤海). The Huanghe River basin has an east-west extent of 1,900 kilometers and a north-south extent of 1,100 kilometers. Its total basin area is 752,443 square kilometers.



The Huanghe River is regarded as "the cradle of the Chinese civilization", because its basin is the birthplace of the northern Chinese civilizations and was the most prosperous region in the early Chinese history. Thus the Huanghe River is also called the Mother River by Chinese people.

New Words and Expressions

length	n.	长度
flow	ν	流淌
moor	n.	荒野
gorge	n.	峡谷
loop	n.	圈
swing	ν.	转向
gulf	n.	海湾
basin	n.	流域
extent	n.	范围
cradle	n.	摇篮
civilization	n.	文明
birthplace	n.	发源地
prosperous	a.	繁荣的



Exercise One

Directions: Decide whether the following statements are true or false.

- 1. The Huanghe River is the longest river in China.
- 2. The Huanghe River flows through eleven provinces in China.
- 3. The Huanghe River only flows through grasslands.
- The Huanghe basin was the most prosperous region in the early Chinese history.
 - 5. The Huanghe River is the Mother River of the world.

Exercise Two

Directions: Answer the following questions.

- 1. Why is the Huanghe River called "the cradle of the Chinese civilization"?
 - 2. What do Chinese people think of the Huanghe River?
 - 3. Where does the Huanghe River flow into?



2. Lunar Calendar

The traditional Chinese calendar system is a combination of the solar system and the lunar system, known as *nongli* (农历, agricultural calendar or lunar calendar). The basic principle of nongli is that a month is the period of time it takes to complete a moon change cycle, and a year is a period approximately as long as a solar year. Whenever necessary, a leap month is added. According to this system, 24 *jieqi* (seasonal periods indicating the changes of climate) are designed to guide agricultural activities.



Many traditional Chinese festivals are based on the lunar calendar, such as the Spring Festival, the Mid-Autumn Festival and so on. On most occasions, people held memorial ceremonies, offering sacrifices to heaven and their ancestors to ask for blessing and praying for protection.

New Words and Expressions

calendar	n.	日历							
combination	n.	结合							
solar	a.	太阳的							
agricultural	a.	农业的							
approximately	ad.	大约							
leap month		闰月							
design	ν.	设计							
occasion	n.	场合							
ceremony	n.	仪式							
sacrifice	n.	祭品							
blessing	n.	赐福							
pray	v.	祈求							
protection	n.	保护							



中国文化阅读:

1500单词话中国

Exercise One

Directions: Decide whether the following statements are true or false.

- The lunar calendar is also known as agricultural calendar or nongli.
 - 2. Approximately, a lunar year is as long as a solar year.
 - 3. There is no leap month in the lunar calendar.
 - 4. The 24 jieqi indicate the changes of climate.
 - 5. The Mid-Autumn Festival is based on the lunar calendar.

Exercise Two

Directions: Answer the following questions.

- 1. According to the lunar calendar, what is a month?
- 2. What is the major function of 24 jieqi?
- 3. What do people do in the traditional festivals?

ÿ	-	\sim	×	n	8	yi.	10		E	ž.	m	8 :	Ψ.	76	-	-	18	n	ĸ	0	19	-	=	£	*	2.	Ŕ
	20	11 32 11	23	of 27 %	B1 27 45	10 10 10		AR 21 - 21 22	16	19	20	3			22.52	10,000	17.7	17	12777			31	1 × 6 11 22 28 1	43	10110	大百十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二十二	
-0		5	÷	n	6				ž	ź.		1	r.	'n	-	-	×	п	ji,	25	ý	-	£	X	м	к	¥.
	11	22 E.	20 10 10	大の田	五世社			× 11 (1)	10	12 18 10	27 25 25	22 27	21		1 1 1 1 1	W 121 H	20 12 12	97 24 75	27 27 22			大田 (日 分)	· 日本 日本 日本 日本	47 07 87	2 25 20	おける	
	-	Ξ	3	m	8		×		-	3	×	6.		X		-	ı	n	4	, Ko			į.	Ξ	*	4	×
	17.5	21.174	22 22 34	136	19			N. L. S.	+52,2	NR 101 251	A. S. S.	21.11.12			10	11,00	1011	13	12,777,82		457.5.41	23	200	25 55 25	\$318 TE	37	

3. Paper-making

Before the invention and spreading of paper, people used writing materials which were expensive, short of supply, or hard to write on. The invention of paper minimized the cost of the carrying of written languages and made it possible to generalize knowledge among common people, contributing greatly to the development of the world civilization.

Since the Western Han Dynasty, Chinese people began to make paper. In the Eastern Han Dynasty, Cai Lun (蔡伦) carried out a series



of innovations of paper-making technology. The sizing technology for production of alum paper was invented in the Jin Dynasty, and paper became the main carrier of Chinese characters ever since. In the Song and Yuan Dynasties, Chinese paper-making technology reached a stage of maturity. During the period from the 2nd century to the 18th century, Chinese paper-making technology was in the leading place around the world.

Chinese paper-making technology was introduced to its neighboring countries during the 4th and 5th centuries, to central Asia in the 8th century, to Europe in the 12th century, and became popular in almost all the European countries in the 17th century.

New Words and Expressions

spread	v.	传播
minimize	V.	最小化
possible	a.	可能的
generalize	v.	推广
contribute	v.	贡献
innovation	n.	创新
technology	n.	技术
sizing	n.	上浆料
alum	n.	明矾
carrier	n.	载体
maturity	n.	成熟
leading	a.	领先的



Exercise One

Directions: Decide whether the following statements are true or false.

- 1. The old writing materials were expensive or hard to write on.
- The invention of paper has made great contribution to the development of the world civilization.
 - 3. In the Eastern Han Dynasty, people started to make paper.
- Paper became the main carrier of Chinese characters since the Song Dynasty.
- During the period from the 12th century to the 18th century,
 Chinese paper-making technology was in the leading place around the world.

Exercise Two

Directions: Answer the following questions.

- 1. What was the contribution of the invention of paper?
- 2. When did Chinese paper-making technology reach a stage of maturity?
- 3. When was Chinese paper-making technology introduced to Europe?

